
Minutes of the Meeting  
Of the Board of Directors of New Path Foundation 

 
Wednesday April 8, 2020 – 6:00 p.m. via Teleconference 

 
Present: Bill Macdonald, Paul Pratt, Betty Ann Lewis, Jim Gerhart, Jeff Schreiter, Teresa Snelgrove, 

Patti Norris, James Thomson, Maureen Armstrong 
 
Regrets: Bill Forster, Carolyn Stevenson 
 
James asked if everyone is open to a Zoom Meeting for the next meeting.   
 
Decision:  Everyone was in agreement to hold the next meeting via ZOOM and the meeting will begin at 
                  4:00 p.m.  
 

BOARD BUSINESS 
1. Welcome/ Call to Order 

Bill called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. and welcomed everyone. 
 

2. Declaration of Conflicts – No conflicts were declared. 
 
3. Consent Agenda Items 

a. Approval of Previous Minutes – March 11, 2020 – Maureen will repost the minutes on the portal 
and we will approve at the next meeting.  

b. President & CEO Report – James reviewed his report.  He noted Barrie Common Roof is closed 
and he is on site a couple of times per week to check mail.  The construction for Catulpa has 
stopped due to the announcement from the government.  James noted this has provided a good 
opportunity for cleaning and maintenance staff to do deep cleaning and touch ups. 

 
Orillia Common Roof is open, but the only agency providing service is Simcoe Muskoka District 
Health Unit and Reception is on duty.  James is normally working out of this office.  He noted there 
is nothing to report in terms of the 3rd floor plans and feels this will be on hold until after COVID-19 
and things return to normal. 
 
James has been working on lease renewals and is not anticipating any changes in leasehold 
status.  James is monitoring and doing virtual conference calls. 
 
Collingwood Common Roof is 98.9% complete.  Rick and his team were there until yesterday.  
James will approach the Town of Collingwood to get clearance as Essential Service and hopefully 
Rick will be able to return and complete the final work.  Move in date for New Path and Catulpa will 
happen next week (April 16th) and this will not be affected by the work stoppage. 
 
James will re-evaluate Ventures on a quarterly basis to ensure there are enough resources to 
attend to the needs of all common roofs. 
 
James is unsure about Golf tournament at this time.  The Board was in Agreement that they would 
prefer not to have the Golf tournament in June, as we would not want to counter the message of 
the provincial government.   
 
Action:  James will follow up with Grace tomorrow and ask if tickets can be reserved.   
 
The revenue from the Annual Campaign was approximately $18,000 and these funds will go to 
New Path Services for granting purposes.   
 
Action:  James will determine how this compares to previous years and send this information out 
to the Board. 
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Moved: by Jeff Schreiter and seconded by Patti Norris to approve the President & CEO Report from 
the Consent Agenda as received.  All in favour.  Carried. 

 
4. COVID- 19 – Jim asked if we are eligible for government funding for any revenue we are not able to 

receive.  James noted that there are funds we can apply for, but at this point we have not lost any revenue 
nor does James foresee this at this time.  If so, we would be able to apply for government assistance and 
this is on James’ radar. 
 
James has spoken to partners and tenants and everyone is okay for the next few months.  None of the 
partners or tenants have been flagged as not being able to pay their rent. 

 
Services AGM –Maureen will update after next Wednesday’s Board Executive meeting, if this has been 
postponed. 
 
New Path Foundation AGM – We will likely hold in September – date to be determined. 
 
Further information is reported below under New Business. 

 
5. Finance – James noted that John, our bookkeeper at Mason Miller is taking time off due to Covid-19 so 

things are a bit behind.  James will be meeting with Kim tomorrow and is hoping to have an updated cash 
flow to the end of February out by end of day tomorrow.  If the Board has any questions to please send 
them to James and reply to all, so that everyone can see the questions and responses. 
 
If James doesn’t hear from Kim, he will highlight the items he noted in the Income versus Budget 
statement, so he will be able to predict where we should land at year end. 

 
James received some cheques from CRA and Maureen will do the bank deposit tomorrow. 
 

6. Collingwood Update  
James noted that everything is on track.  They are now working on final electrical pieces, Bell drops and 
wire drops and James is working with IT personnel from New Path and Catulpa and Community 
Connections around internet connections.  New Path and Catulpa are moving in their furniture next week.  
The building will be ready for occupancy as soon as everything resumes to normal. 
 

7. Scholarship Fund – James reported we have received about 55 applicants. The committee followed up 
with some applicants around missing information.  James will be sending applications out to committee 
members to review with the scoring sheet.  The committee will meet in a couple of weeks to review and 
short list applications and determine next steps.  New Path Services contribution of $50,000 has been 
received and paid in full.  It was noted that it will be a difficult decision to determine recipients as every 
applicant has a heart wrenching story.   

 
8. Strategic Plan 

James sent an email out today.  He updated that Jim, who has some expertise with Strategic Planning has 
offered his support to help lead us through the process, and he will join the Executive Working group. 
Everyone was very supportive of this decision. 
 
Jim offered a brief review as follows: 
Slide 2 – how do we get the traction to complete the strategic plan by the June Board meeting.  We want 
to first review vision, mission and guiding principles and see if they are still valid or if they need to change.  
The draft vision, mission and values will go to the May Board Meeting for approval.  Then we need to look 
at where we are right now and where we need to be to achieve that vision over the next 3 to 5 years.  
Then we need to identify goals and targets and how to achieve these goals.  Need to review monthly. 
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Action:  Jim and James will draft a proposal for the Executive Working group for review and approval.  
They will also review time frames to ensure they are realistic.  Jim will then bring forward pieces that have 
been approved to the Board to show progress. 
 
Slide 3 – shows dates for each of the areas, discussions to working groups, approval and reports to the 
Board.     

 
Some questions were raised and answered.  Jim feels that September is probably more realistic for 
completion of the Strategic Plan due to no meetings over the summer.  Everyone agreed it is more 
important to have it done right as opposed to quickly. 
 
Jim was thanked for stepping up and assisting with this. 
 

9. New Business:  
Contingency Planning for COVID-19 - Jeff would like to see some discussion around what is a 
reasonable reserve fund for this organization.  Teresa feels that we need to do some risk management 
planning and financial forecasting for 12 to 18 months down the road in case some of our partners/tenants 
cannot pay rent.  It was suggested that perhaps we should hold the $100,000 that we have in our 
investment account and $160,000 in reserves for contingency purposes and not spend.  Everyone agreed 
we need to be cautious on allocating any resources.  It was noted there could also be a re-evaluation of 
commercial property and we need to be careful and cautious.  It was also suggested to use our Line of 
Credit/Operating Line before the bank takes it away.  James confirmed the interest rate on our Line of 
Credit is 3.7%.  Everyone agreed that communication with our bank is important and maybe have our 
bank representative come to provide an update at a future Board meeting. 
 
In terms of inability to pay rent, James doesn’t see any issues from BCR or CCR perspective.  However, 
he feels that we could take a hit in Orillia as 6 to 7 of the organizations of the 16 are smaller grass roots 
agencies.  It was suggested that James try to identify tenants who might have an issue with rent in the 
long run and make a reserve against them if need be, using the line of credit.  It was noted that it is better 
to have reduced rent or rent deferral as opposed to vacant space and we want to work with our partners 
and tenants. 

 
Patti noted that there is an opportunity for positioning that we can save organizations money through our 
Common Roof facilities.  James noted we should tie this into our Strategic Plan and advocate to agencies 
and government. 
   
Action:  James will run some numbers and then he and Paul will review and determine the best approach 
to discuss with our RBC Contact, Jason.   

 
Action:  James will send an email out to try to schedule a date for the next Executive Working Group 
meeting for the week of April 20th 
 
Zoom - James will follow up with Mahendra about purchasing a Zoom package for New Path Foundation.  
It was noted it could be a service that we provide to our clients. 

 
10. Adjournment - Moved: by Jeff Schreiter to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m. 

 
 
 

________________________ 
Bill Macdonald, Chair 
           
Next Meeting Date:  Wednesday May 13, 2020 (via ZOOM) 
 
April 8, 2020 


